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FFrroomm  tthhee  EEddiittoorr  
 
As this edition of Meeting Point goes off to the 
printers it is starting to feel a bit like spring has 
arrived. The really early flowers are already in 
bloom; primroses, snowdrops and crocuses are 
always a welcome sight. Clumps of daffodils are 
also popping up, in gardens and on verges, just like 
the ones on the cover.  
 
In plenty of time for June, Olveston Parish Council 
has given us an outline of its plans for the Queen’s 
Platinum Jubilee Celebrations. We will include 
updates from them, and from Aust Parish Council, 
in future editions. Olveston Parish Historical 
Society has resumed its regular meetings and 
provided details of this month’s fascinating 
presentation on some very local history. And, 
finally, I am so pleased that the annual Fish and 
Quiz returns to the Parish Hall this month. 
 

 
 
The cover this month is by Les Harper 
 
 
Meeting Point   Founded in 1976 by the Anglican and          
Methodist churches in Olveston, near Bristol. 
 
 
 

 
Meeting Point magazine and Meeting Point Directory are online at the 
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Publication date 
1st of each month 
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to the Editor or Deputy Editor 
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01454 418259 

www.thornburychiropractic.co.uk 

  

GIVE UP SMOKING WITH  

ACUPUNCTURE 

SPECIAL OFFER 
4 sessions for £120 (usually £130)  

Book today for a FREE consultation 

 National No Smoking Day 

Wednesday 9th March 

Top-to-Tail  
Housekeeping

Trading  
Standards  
Accredited

• Professional
• Dependable
• Comprehensive service

Felina  
Contract Cleaning 

01454 201562
07790 050187
cleaning@felina.biz
www.felina.biz

 
 

s  

 

 

 

Our Shop is open Tuesday to 
Saturday ~ 9.00am to 5.00pm 

Taking walk in and phone orders  

Delivering to BS35 and 
surrounding areas ~ Tuesday to 
Saturday from 9.00am to 5.00pm  

Holding socially distanced 
meetings for weddings and 
memorials should you wish to 
discuss plans 

Please call for prices or pop into 
the Shop in The Arcade, 
Thornbury 
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Beautiful 
flowers for any 
occasion… 

t: 01454 416111 
e: flowers@joliesfleurs.co.uk 
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Vicarage Farm 
 Holistic Therapy Centre 

 

Hypnotherapy 
 

A safe and effective treatment: to  
remove stress, anxiety, depression 
and phobias.  Allowing positive and  

powerful changes in your life. 
Tel 01454 614390  

www.vicaragefarm.org 
 

BBrriinnggiinngg  bbaallaannccee  bbaacckk  
iinnttoo  yyoouurr  lliiffee..    

  OOffffeerriinngg  aa  wwiiddee  rraannggee  ooff  
HHoolliissttiicc  TTrreeaattmmeennttss. 

 

Olveston Parish Historical Society 
Parish Hall, Tockington   Wed. 2nd March 2022, 2.30pm     
All welcome.  £2 entry. Covid precautions will be in place (including 
masks). 

We’re delighted that our speaker at the March meeting will be Eric Garrett, 
who has been carrying out researches into some of the properties on Church 
Hill and The Common in Olveston, an area of the village that’s extremely 
interesting historically.  Eric will also touch on the newer developments in Ley 
Lane. He has a wealth of images to share with us, including pictures of 

properties undergoing refurbishment.  

Eric is standing down from being the Society’s Archivist, after over 41 years, 
and we plan to recognise his contribution at the April meeting. Here’s a 
chance, though, to pick his brains about the history of an intriguing local area. 
Make the most of it! 

We’re meeting in a different venue from usual and at a different time. The 
meeting will be at The Parish Hall, at 2.30pm on Wed 2nd March. 

There will be a small admission fee of £2, which includes tea/coffee and 
biscuits. 

We look forward to seeing you! 
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Divine
B a t h r o o m s  &  W e t  R o o m s

07584 666154
Email: info@divinebathrooms.co.uk

Web: divinebathrooms.co.uk

MD Aerials
T: 01454 418 341 M: 07817 304 236

Call Michael Dagger 

mike@mdaerials.co.uk
www.mdaerials.co.uk

Freeview – Freesat – Sky – DAB Aerials

Wall mounting LCD & Plasma
televisions setting up & tuning

Holes Help Hedgehogs 
                                                  Melinda Evans 

One of the best things about moving to another country 
is discovering the resident wildlife.  I remember seeing 
my first ever hedgehog, and I was smitten!  Like lots of 
wildlife, hedgehog numbers have fallen considerably, so 
much so they are now listed as vulnerable to extinction.  

They really do need some extra help now. 

There’s lots we can do to help 
them, but in villages and 
towns the best thing we can 
do to help hedgehogs is to 
create hedgehog highways – 
holes in fences – through our 
gardens.  Hedgehogs travel 
around one mile every night in 

their quest to find enough food and a mate. Our enclosed gardens get in the 
way of their plans. 

Nowadays, fence panels can 
be purchased with gaps 
already in place, like this one 
(above). If you are replacing 
your fences anytime soon, 
see if you can incorporate one 
or two of these panels in your 
new fence. Or you can DIY 
your own hole.  Using a drill, 
cut a hole of around 13cm x 
13cm (the size of a CD).  This will be too small for nearly all pets.   

If you’ve got a 
concrete gravel 
board, putting a 
small ramp or steps 
in, and then cutting 
a hole in the 
wooden panelling 
does the trick.  As 
shown in these 
photos, sometimes 
an old piece of pipe 
can help, or digging 
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Unit 15 Hemingway Business Centre Walker Way, 
Thornbury BS35 3US

a small hole underneath your fence is all that is needed. 

 
If you do create a hedgehog highway, you can log it on Hedgehog Street’s Big 
Hedgehog Map, here: https://bighedgehogmap.org/.   

Photo credits: Hedgehog Street website & Jackson’s Fencing. 

 

Making Space for Wildlife is part of the Olveston 
Parish Council Biodiversity backed and funded 
initiative. 

 

 

Olveston and Tockington W.I. 
                 Angela Green 

This month at the WI we're having a talk from Reg King with the intriguing title 
‘Keeping Warm in Bed’.  What could there be to say about that we wonder? It 
should be fun.  

Tuesday, March 8th at 7.30 in the Parish Hall. 

Our WI has grown since lockdown, with quite a number of new members who 
seem to be enjoying themselves so far as they've kept coming!  We have 
varied speakers, different interest groups and a social time every month.  If 
you would like to join us, you will be very welcome. 

Ring me on 615222 for more details. 
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Top quality Nursing  
and Residential Care

Beech House Care Home 
provides excellence in 
all aspects of care for all 
our residents, offering the 
best in nursing care for 
the elderly and residential 
care for people with a 
diagnosis of dementia.

• beautiful gardens
• purpose built homes with 

24/7 air circulation
• spacious rooms and wide 

corridors
• top quality chefs
• television with DVD and 

telephone in each room

• wheelchair provision at  
no additional cost

• high technology baths  
and walk-in showers

• regular minibus trips
• programme of interesting 

and stimulating activities

Our unique care service includes:

To arrange a visit, telephone 01454 412266 
For more information see www.bristolcarehomes.co.uk

Beech House
✩

RECENTLY RATED Outstanding by Care Quality  Commission

COMPANION 
AND

DRIVING SERVICE

Now taking bookings in your area!
•  For people of all ages unable to drive but 

wish to remain independent
•  Supported trips to the doctor, hospital, 

shops, bank, hairdresser, vet, etc.
•  Social outings, holidays, help at home 

and much, much more
• DBS checked and First-Aid trained
• Dementia friendly
• Wheelchair Accessible Vehicle
• Fully Licensed

To book your Daisy
07951 079 558 / 0333 014 6211

northbristol@drivingmissdaisy.co.uk 
www.drivingmissdaisy.co.uk

Olveston Parish Council  

 

Platinum Jubilee Celebrations  
Thursday 2nd June  

Torch Parade  

9.00pm Meet at Olveston War Memorial 
Buy your glowsticks here! 

9.30pm Torch Parade commences from 
Olveston War Memorial  

10.00pm Torch Parade ends at 
Tockington Green 

Friday 3rd June  

11.00am Meet at Olveston War Memorial  

• Stalls and activities  

• Refreshments  

12.00pm Platinum Jubilee Parade.  Leaves Olveston War Memorial  

• Classic Cars  

• Uniform Groups  

• Parish Residents  

• Horse Riders  

12.30pm Platinum Jubilee Parade.  Arrives at Olveston Parish Hall, 
Tockington  

• Classic Cars  

• Refreshments  

12.45pm Soap Box Challenge (More details to follow)  

       Continued overleaf 
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Platinum Jubilee Garden Party. Tockington Manor School Pavilion Field 
(More details to follow)    

5.00pm Celebration Tea. Tockington Manor School Pavilion Field  

6.00pm Live Music. Tockington Manor School Pavilion Field  

7.00pm Barn Dance. Olveston Parish Hall, Tockington (More details to follow) 

Sunday 5th June  

11.00am Special Service at St Mary’s Church, Olveston  

A special service to celebrate the Queen’s Coronation in 1953, incorporating 
the choir, organ, trumpets and timpani. Everyone is welome. 

Sew Almondsbury 
Sew Almondsbury restarted in October and, 
with growing number of members, we have 
plans to do more sewing and soft craft related 
group projects, creating items for charitable 
causes.  

Last year we made ‘Joey pouches’ to send to 
the Australian bush fire crisis. In October we 
made quilts for the special care baby unit at 
Southmead Hospital and in November, we 
made Christmas decorations for Glebe House 
care home. In January we invited a sewing 
machine engineer and sewing retailer to teach 
us how to care for our sewing machines and to 
offer us a discount on his range of fabrics, 
threads and accessories. In February's session 
we made items for palliative care patients at 
Southmead Hospital. 

 

If you'd like to join Sew Almondsbury, all abilities, all genders, all ages are 
welcome. We meet monthly at The Old School Hall, Almondsbury, and we'd 
love to meet you and share skills, tips and ideas.  

If you have anything you wish to donate to the group to support their charitable 
projects, please get in touch. If you are a professional and able to deliver a 
workshop, please get in touch.  

Membership is just £20 per year (for 11 sessions) or £3.50 per session. Tea, 
coffee and biscuits are provided!   
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THE WHITE HART INN
Olveston

Traditional 17th Century English Pub

Catering for Parties and Functions
Wide variety of cask & keg beers

Skittle alley & pool table available
Book now for Skittle Matches

Award winning courtyard garden

Telephone: 01454 612175Telephone: 01454 612175

Frontline Martial Arts 
Traditional Martial Arts / Taekwondo 

Mighty Mites (under 10’s): Fridays 4.30-5.15pm at 
Juniors (ages 10-13): Mondays 7.15-8.15pm 

Adults/over 13’s: Mondays 8.15-9.45pm 
at Alveston Youth Centre 

Tel: 07771 692222 
www.frontline-ma.co.uk

For all aspects of carpentry 

Doors, Skirting, Kitchens, Fencing, 
Decking, Stairs, Timber frame etc.

Call Craig on 07970 514409
(or, if busy)

email: craigyoung0308@live.co.uk

SEVERN SIDE TAXIS
SIX SEAT COMFORT

AIR CONDITIONED CAR

RING STEVE WARD

07879 601011

HOSPITALS 
EVENINGS OUT

AIRPORTS
BUS STATIONS

 
Olveston Parish Hall  
 
 
 

 
Annual Fish and Quiz 
 
The 2022 Annual Quiz will be held on Friday 4th March. Doors open at 
7.00pm for a prompt 7.30pm start. The ticket price has been kept at £10 – pay 
on the door - to include a Fish and Chips supper followed by a mini ice-cream. 
Teams of four please! We will hold a raffle with all proceeds to a chosen 
charity which we will announce on the evening. There will be a cash bar.  
To reserve a place please contact: patsavage1948@icloud.com 
 
Annual General Meeting 
 
The Parish Hall will be holding its AGM on Thursday 7th April at 7:45pm at the 
Parish Hall. If you are interested in joining the committee, or simply want to 
find out what's been going on this year, then pop along. Wine will follow a 
short presentation. If you want to find out more about the committee and how 
you can help call: 07780 515317. 
 

 
Half Page advert 
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Working locally since 2003. An experienced 
heating and plumbing engineer. For a no  
obligation quote please call Mike       
Mob: 07554 825813 Tel: 01454 613780 

Severnside 
Heating & Plumbing 
 Installations
 Servicing
 Repairs
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BOARS HEAD 
AUST 
01454 632278 

 
• Your local friendly Village pub 
• Open 7 days a week 
• Food Served from 12.00pm to 9pm every day 
• 1st Friday of the month is Quiz Night 
• Breakfast Available 
• Chefs Table Food Experience 
• Parties Catered for 
• Open Log Fires 
• Real Ales and Premium drinks available 
• 5 star Food Hygiene rating  

 
MAIN ROAD, AUST, BS35 4AX 

 

“The Friendly pub 
where you arrive as 
our Guest and leave 

as our Friend” 

BBaabbyy  aanndd  TTooddddlleerr  MMuussiicc!!    
 

 
 

Have fun and enjoy music with your child 
Meet others and share music as well as a cuppa and maybe cake 

Suitable for ages from 0-4 with a supporting adult of any age 

 

 

10:30am Wednesdays in Severn Beach Village 
Hall 

£2-5 for an hour session dependent on 
numbers 

 
 

FFI Contact Janet Harrison janet_harrison@outlook.com  or 07562 212435 or turn up 
to a session 

 

 

World Day of Prayer 
 
Please join us at 10am Friday 4th March for World Day of Prayer. We have 
changed the venue to Olveston Methodist Church.  

 
This ecumenical service is being held 
throughout the world and in various places 
within Severnside. All are invited – no church 
membership is required - just the intention to 
pray in conjunction with the rest of this planet.  
 
The theme ‘I know the plans I have for you’ 
reflects on many issues that we face in 
England, Wales and Northern Ireland, and in 
many countries throughout the world.   
 
As parking is limited, please check if someone 
you would normally see at this service would 
like a lift to the event. It would be good to keep 
our carbon footprint down.  
 

If you can’t join us at 10am, perhaps come along to the service at 7pm at St 
Helen’s Church, Alveston or join their Zoom at RevsRural (Meeting ID: 484 
794 9535   Passcode: 700999)   Or see www.wwdp.com for other local 
services.   
  
 

Thornbury and District U3A  
 
Have you recently retired or reduced your commitments leading up to 
retirement?  Are you new to the area and looking to make new friends?  
Thornbury U3A (University of the 3rd Age) promotes keeping us mentally and 
physically engaged and active in an enjoyable and friendly atmosphere. 
‘Learn, Laugh and Live’ is the U3A motto and aims to provide opportunities for 
members to do so without having to travel too far or enrol in expensive 
courses.  We have around 1500 members and around 85 different groups 
meeting at various venues throughout the area, but there is always room for 
more.   
 
We are very pleased to announce that our groups have started face-to-face 
meetings again.  Our numbers have greatly reduced due to the Covid-19 
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A great venue for :

• Fitness
• Parties
• Public  events
• Music & Dance

Check availability & book online at   www.olvestonparishhall.co.uk

07780 515317

“Our newly decorated  Hall”

We also print for lots of local clubs, events and businesses.

Based in Severn Beach we offer convenient off-road 
parking right outside our door!

We print everything from 
Wedding Stationery to Business Stationery

Our professional design and modern printing techniques 
have saved time and money for lots of people.

Fast, efficient and professional.

Why not let us print for you?

01454 631289      
info@motionprinting.co.uk     
www.motionprinting.co.uk

Do you know we print the 
Meeting Point Magazine?

pandemic and, to this end, we would like to invite anyone who is interested in 
what we do, to come along to our next Welcome Meeting: 
 
Monday, 7th  March, St Mary’s Church Hall, Eastbury Road, Thornbury, BS35 
1DR from 3:30p.m.  Please come along, as we would love to meet you.   
 
Our Groups mainly meet during the day and interests range from Archaeology 
to Walking.  Some meet weekly, others less often and they include physical 
activities, wine tasting, lunches out, crafts, board and card games, language 
lessons, organised visits to gardens and churches, concerts and theatre as 
well as purely ‘educational’ topics.  Details of all our groups can be found on 
our website:  www.thornburyu3a.org.uk.  For further information visit our 
website or phone our Membership Secretary, Jackie Gitsham on 858438 or 
our Chairman, Norman Taylor on 418396. 
 
 

Souper Natter 
 
A newly formed community group, Souper Natter, provides social events, 
currently at The Swan in Thornbury, for those over 50 years of age, such as 
carers, people newly moved to the area etc. It aims to tackle loneliness and 
social isolation in and out of Thornbury area.  
 
The next event is a 'Tea and Cake Sale' on Thursday 10th March. (Venue and 
timings yet to be confirmed, please use the contact details given below to find 
out more.) 
 
Volunteers needed!  
 
Would you be also willing to give a few hours a month to help grow this newly 
formed community group? We need help in the areas listed below: 

• Managing social media content and email account activity.  
• Promoting our group and events through other existing local groups 

on a face-to-face basis. 
• Participating in events that foster well-being and community spirit 

through the power of conversation. 
• Providing a friendly, listening ear for those who just want somewhere 

to go and someone to talk to.  
• Bringing new ideas and positive actions that make a difference to 

people’s lives. 
 
Contact: Sato Black, Southern Brooks Community Partnerships  
soupernatter@gmail.com or 07971 670880  
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Bristol Carriage Masters

- Religious or non-religious funerals
- Bespoke funerals for burial or cremation 
- Fully guaranteed pre-paid funeral plans

- Direct cremations 

177 Crow Lane, Henbury, Bristol, BS10 7DR
Telephone: 0117 950 8066

Website: www.bcm-funerals.co.uk
Email: admin@bcm-funerals.co.uk

‘Indawes 
- Outdawes’

Decorating and 
Home Improvements

Painting  |  Wall Papering
Floor Laying

Martin Dawes    07720 509653    
martin.dawes@live.com

Your advert could be 
here and reaching 
1,500 households

Contact Bernard 
meetingpointadvertising@

gmail.com

Fungi: The 5th Living Kingdom - 
Part 2             Paul Godwin 

Part 1 of this article appeared in last month’s magazine.  

Back in September 2021 I became interested in fungi, having seen so many 
different examples when I was out walking. Since then, I have photographed 
several different species. To help with identification I have used the Collins 
Fungi Guide and the NHBS, First Nature and Woodland Trust websites. 

 
The photograph below is of Oyster Mushroom (Pleurotus ostratus) and was 
taken in December 2021, just north of Chepstow in Piercefield Woodland 
Nature Reserve. The cups grow between 4cm and 20cm and it lives on dead 

wood. It is said to be 
widespread and 
common, but this is the 
best display I have seen. 
There were larger but 
broken specimens 
nearby. It is sabrobic, 
gaining its nutrients from 
the dead wood. At the 
beginning of February I 
photographed some 
smaller specimens on a 
fallen tree on The 
Common at Olveston. 
 

The next photograph, 
over the page, is of 
Turkey Tail (Trametes 
versicolour) and was 
photographed in 
December near Oldbury 
on Severn. Versicolour 
translates as ‘of many 
colours’ and you may 
have seen these fungi in 
other shades such as 
black, green and yellow. 
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South Gloucestershire Council fund 
a not-for-profit loan scheme for homeowners 

and landlords*.

We understand the expense of maintaining 
your home and we work with you to take the 

stress out of funding repairs, improvements or 
adaptations.

We see you as an individual, not a credit score. 
Our knowledgeable team of advisers will guide 
you through the process of applying for a home 

improvement loan.

For a no-obligation assessment 
or more information visit 

www.lendology.org.uk or call 01823 461099

Heatherton Park Studios, Bradford on Tone, Taunton, TA4 1EU

*subject to eligibility

 
It is a bracket fungus and grows both on live and dead wood and it is very 
common. It can be seen throughout the year. It is a very beneficial fungus and 
is a powerful antioxidant and can be used in medication to fight certain 
cancers and improve gut bacteria. They used to be used as table decorations, 
which may explain a bit of a mystery -  a friend identified an impressive group 
of black Turkey Tails on a log on the roadside near Tockington. I went to 
photograph them the very next morning and they were gone, log and all! So 
maybe they are now sitting on somebody’s table. 

The Scarlet Elfcup 
(Sarcoscypha austriaca) is 
a winter fungus. Although 
its distribution is said to be 
widespread, it is not very 
common, so I was very 
excited when we came 
across it in January in 
Piercefield Woodland 
Nature Reserve. Whilst 
being very small, it looked 
exceptionally beautiful 
against the green of the 

moss. They can grow between 1cm and 5 cms. (The one in the photograph is 
approx. 1.5 cms) They are found in damp woodland areas on decaying 
branches or twigs and are often -as in the photograph - buried in moss. On 
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Domestic, Commercial 
and Industrial Installations 

All electrics for new build, extensions and 
alterations to satisfy mandatory Building 
Regulations. Landlords safety inspections   

Portable Appliance Testing (PAT) 
Electrical and electronic service and repair 
For 24 hour call-out service available please 

call  Peter Jones: Tel: 07880 858785 
Email:  pete.livewire@blueyonder.co.uk 

Local number Tel: 01454 613482 
Visit our web site at 

livewire-electrics.co.uk 

releasing their spores, they apparently release a ‘puffing’ sound, but I would 
imagine you would need exceptional hearing for this. European folklore states 
that wood elves drank the morning dew from the cup and Native Americans 
used the fungi to stop bleeding and placed them on the naval of newborns to 
promote healing. Also, in past times these, like the Turkey Tail, were used in 
the UK as table decorations. Just in case there are any experts reading, there 
is another species, Ruby Elfcup (Sarcoscypha coccinea), which is very similar. 

In early February I found this fantastic specimen of Artists Bracket Fungi 
(Ganoderma applanatum) in woodland near Awkley. It was an amazing sight, 
at approximately 50 cm diameter. 
   

 
 

It is a common perennial fungus and is mainly found on fallen beech trees. It is  
a saprobic fungus and can live for many years. Each year's growth is marked 
by a ridge, which can be seen in the photograph. This one I believe had 
stopped growing as there was no white rim on its edges. There were 
younger specimens on the same tree much more lightly coloured. It is called 
Artist Fungi because on younger specimens if the surface is scratched its 
colour will change from light to dark meaning you can etch lines on its surface. 
When they release spores, they do so in their billions and a brown dust on 
surrounding vegetation can be seen when this occurs. Other common names 
are Artists Conk, Shelf Fungus or Bears Bread and it is said to contain 
powerful immune tonics to create balance in the body's immune response. 
 

I hope this article encourages you to take some time, when you are out on 
your walks, to look again at the variety of fungi that we have in our area. They 
really are fascinating once you start looking! 
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BBeeaauuttyy  aatt  tthhee  BBaarrnn  
  

44,,GGrreeyy  GGaabblleess ,,   VViiccaarraaggee  LLaannee,,   OOllvveessttoonn  
FFoorr  aappppooiinnttmmeennttss  tteelleepphhoonnee  NNiiccoollaa  oonn    

0011445544  220011771177    
  

 

 	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
 
 

 

Jessica Manicures 
 

GELeration Nails 
 

Shellac Nails 
 

Jessica Pedicures 
 

Spray Tanning 
 

Waxing 
 

Ear Piercing 
 

Eyelash Perming 
 

Eyebrow Shaping 
 

Eyelash tinting  
And more…. 

Evening appointments available 
 

Gift vouchers available 

Olveston & Tockington 
Tennis Club 

“Your local tennis club, next to Olveston Parish 

hall” 

Make 2022 the year to get back 
on court. 

Coaching for all ages. 
Fabulous clubhouse with changing 

facilities, kitchen, TV and table tennis. 

Call Martin 07720509653 

Everyone welcome 

www.ottctennis.co.uk
Tel: 07887 652358 

   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 

 

Technology brings us together and makes life easier.  But…….. 
 What should you buy? 

How does it work? 
And what if anything goes wrong? 

 

Phones / laptops / tablets / TV’s / Smart home systems. I can…….. 
• Help you choose what’s right for you 

• Teach you how it works 
• Fix existing ‘tech’ problems 

 

 HOME VISITS – VIRTUAL REMOTE ASSISTANCE – PERSONAL SHOPPING 
  

PRICING POLICY – Please pay me what you think is fair – SIMPLE JJ 
 

ABOUT ME 
Jed Williams – I’m 16 years old, live locally & have had my own business for over 3 years 

Email: me@jedwilliams.co.uk     Website: myneat.co.uk     Tel: 07887 652358  
 

Tel: 07887 652358 
   Jed’s N.E.A.T. Services 
            (Nose Everything About Technology) 

 

Technology brings us together and makes life easier.  But…….. 
 What should you buy? 

How does it work? 
And what if anything goes wrong? 

 

Phones / laptops / tablets / TV’s / Smart home systems. I can…….. 
• Help you choose what’s right for you 

• Teach you how it works 
• Fix existing ‘tech’ problems 

 

 HOME VISITS – VIRTUAL REMOTE ASSISTANCE – PERSONAL SHOPPING 
  

PRICING POLICY – Please pay me what you think is fair – SIMPLE JJ 
 

ABOUT ME 
Jed Williams – I’m 16 years old, live locally & have had my own business for over 3 years 

Email: me@jedwilliams.co.uk     Website: myneat.co.uk     Tel: 07887 652358  
 

 

 

 

 

News from St. Mary’s Debbie Harries 

Advent Windows 
Thank you to all who designed and lit up an Advent Window in December.
They were all so beautiful. They were appreciated by so many people. Here’s 
to next Christmas! (This item should have been in last month’s magazine. My 
mistake. Editor) 

Ash Wednesday, 2nd March, will mark the beginning 
of the 40 days preparation to celebrate Easter and the 
Resurrection with a Severnside Communion in St. 
Mary’s at 10am. 

Thy Will be Done by Stephen Cherry is our Lent Book 
(ISBN 978-1-4729-7825-7 & also as an e-Book).  
Published in 2021, it invites us to ‘immerse ourselves 
in the familiar prayer which Jesus taught his disciples’. 

Opportunity to discuss the Lent Book will be held 
across the benefice: at St Helen’s at 10.45 on 
Tuesdays and at St Mary’s at 10.45 on Wednesdays, 
starting on 8th March, and in other groups of which 
information will be available in church. 

Our Lent Good Cause is Nebbi Diocese, Girlchild Project. This is the 
response of the local church in Uganda to a huge increase in teenage 
pregnancies where there has been no schooling for two years because of 
Covid, and increased job losses. Locally administered the funds raised will 
meet real need.  Please make donations to St Mary’s indicating that they are 
‘for Nebbi’. 

GreenForce 

Thank you to everyone in the Community who 
has helped to support our three Recycling 
Projects by placing their items in the brown box 
by the Church porch. These projects have in turn 
helped other projects in which both Olveston and 
Crossways schools in Thornbury have 
participated.  
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www.premier-homecare.com
0117 959 2013

• Short and long term home help
• Flexible hours
• Bespoke care support
• Highly trained and reliable carers
• Personal Care
• From cleaning to 24 hour Live-In care

Delivering the highest 
standards of homecare 
in South Gloucestershire 
for 14 years

Call today for help with a loved one

Premier Homecare is the leading homecare 
provider in North Bristol and South Gloucestershire, 
having cared for over 2,000 families, ensuring 
they are safe, healthy and looked after

Tockington Manor School and Nursery 
for boys and girls aged 2 to 13 years

We’re open for socially-distanced private tours 

Call to book your private tour or 1:2:1 video call: 01454 613229

Come for a tour and discover our small friendly 
classes, enviable success rate in securing senior 
school places, wrap around care and dedicated 
nursery facilities.
If you’re considering a school place for your
child in September 2021 please contact us
        to arrange a private tour. 

Whilst our dental and writing implement collections will continue, our crisp 
wrapper collection will now close as Olveston school is no longer a collecting 
point.  We are currently trying to find another local charity that we can help - 
and at the same time recycle - to replace this project.  Please note that Tesco 
in Thornbury accepts crisp wrappers at their collection point in store, so in the 
meantime do please keep recycling them!  

Did you know……………..that our logo reminds us that ‘care of 
mother nature’ is our prime concern? That is why we registered as an Eco 
Church with A Rocha UK, one of over 4,300 in England and Wales. Their 
award system helps us be aware of the many aspects of ‘care of mother 
nature’. 

We are encouraged that the Church Council has adopted the target set by 
Bristol Diocese to become ‘Carbon Neutral’ by 2030. Much has been 
achieved, but reduction of the carbon footprint of heating the church with a 
gas boiler remains a significant problem. At present the church consumes 
enough gas to heat about twelve homes, so routes must be found to 
reduce heat loss and seek alternative heat sources. While the Church 
Council seek to address its problem, please continue your individual 
efforts to reduce your household’s carbon footprint. 

 

Old Down Cricket Club       Tony Gardner 

150 Club Winners February 2022  
£50    Katie Finch 
£15    Tony Gardner  
£5      Peggy James 
  
Latest £25 Bonus Ball Winners  
08/01/22   Andrew Kitchen 
15/01/22   Roger Riggs 
22/01/22   Barry Reeves 
05/02/22   Paddy Gardner                                                      
 
 Up the Down! 
 
 
bottom page advert 
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Come rain or shine, 
                  estate 
agents have the 
experience and 
knowledge to take 
you smoothly through 
the moving process.

53 High Street | Thornbury | BS35 2AR
01454 279734   |  sales@lisacosta.co.uk  |  lisacosta.co.uk  

Please note; If your property is currently on the market, the terms and conditions  of your
Existing agency agreement must be considered before instructing ourselves.

The agent 
for all seasons

A Happy End to 2021 for 
FOMS 
 
 

2021 finished on a happy and festive note for The Friends of Marlwood 
School.  First up were some festivities and treating the wonderful staff to a 
Christmas Brunch, which transformed the last Monday of term with a colourful 
and delicious feast.  Then, Christmas arrived early as we received the great 
news that FOMS had been successful with not one but two grant applications.    
 
First was Olveston Parish Council, who generously awarded FOMS nearly 
£1400 for much-needed equipment for the school.  The new equipment 
includes a new outdoor table tennis table for the pupils, which will be available 
for use in break times.  For the design and art department FOMS will now be 
able to purchase a desktop spray booth, which is a specialised spray-painting 
unit with an inbuilt extraction system and filters to remove fumes from the air. 
A new bass guitar and bass amplifier will also be purchased for music classes 
with the funds.  Mrs Jenkins-Pick, Faculty Leader for Design and Art (DART) 
said: The DART faculty was delighted to receive the grant for the spray booth 
and are looking forward to getting it up and running as soon as possible. It 
really will make a huge difference to the quality of student outcomes, and this 
will be especially helpful as the students will be able to achieve professional 
quality standards. 
 
The news of another grant followed swiftly, and FOMS was delighted to hear it 
had been awarded funds by Alveston Parish Council to purchase new food 
processors for food and technology classes.  Louise Berington, Food 
Technology teacher said:  I would like to say a huge thank you for the grant to 
buy food processors for Marlwood School. This will provide greater 
opportunities to our students, allowing them to experience a wider range of 
food preparation equipment and techniques.  
 
FOMS wishes to say enormous thanks to both Olveston Parish Council and 
Alveston Parish Council for making these purchases possible. Your ongoing 
support is appreciated by all at Marlwood School. More information about 
FOMS is on our Facebook page: @Friends of Marlwood School or please 
email marlwoodfriends@gmail.com.   
 
STOP PRESS!  Marlwood’s Got Talent returns for 2022!  7pm Friday 11th  
March.  This is a great all-round, feel-good, red carpet family event.  Tickets 
for the event are priced at £5 per adult and £2.50 per child, please contact 
lucyshrimpton@talktalk.net to get your tickets.   
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Paul Whittaker
BATHROOMS & WETROOMS

DESIGN . SUPPLY . INSTALLATION

Tel: 07879 666221 . Website: www.paulwhittakerbathrooms.co.uk

Thornbury Jazz 
Festival 
 
There's still time – but not much – to 
get your tickets for the Thornbury Jazz 
Festival at the Castle School from 4pm 
to 10 pm on Saturday 19th March.  
 
This is your chance to hear the 
sensational Sinead McCabe and the 
Sinnermen, the outstanding Dan 
Newberry (sax), Tom Berge (piano), 
Cass Casswell (bass) and Eddie John 
(drums). Sinead, one of Digby 
Fairweather's ‘rising stars’, has 
headlined at numerous jazz festivals 
including Bristol Harbourside and Isle 
of Wight, and has appeared on A1RTV 

Jazz. She and her top-class band bring new magic to the songs of Bessie 
Smith, Dinah Washington, Peggy Lee and Ella Fitzgerald. Also appearing at 
the TJF will be the Kris Nock Big Band, the Jenner Jazz Quartet and –  top of 
the bill – virtuoso jazz guitarist Remi Harris with Tom Moore.  
 
Tickets are £25 from AAGThornbury@gmail.com or 01454 850933. 
 

 
 
Sinead and the Sinnermen in concert 
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New Road, Olveston, BS35 4DX

01454 202030

•	 All makes servicing 
and repairs

•	 Petrol and Diesel 
MOT Testing

•	 Tyres, Exhausts 
and Batteries

•	 Air Conditioning 
•	 Latest Bosch     

On-Board 
Diagnostics

•	 Vehicle Sales

Monday Movies at St. Mary’s 

 

Monday 7th March A real thriller* and based on a true story. Back in the 
1960s a British man (played by Benedict Cumberbatch) is persuaded by MI5 
to join forces with a Russian KGB operative in an attempt to stop the Cuban 
Missile crisis. At that time Russia's nuclear capability was increasing rapidly 
and a dangerous stand-off with the USA was developing. Khrushchev and 
Kennedy eyeball to eyeball. The world had never been so close to a nuclear 
war, nor has it since. 
 
Monday 21st March Another film* based on true story. This one follows the 
life of an ordinary American woman who eventually rises to become a 
Supreme Court judge. It's a story of gender discrimination, female 
emancipation and the struggle to break through the ‘glass ceiling’ in a man's 
world. You would certainly want this woman on your side if ever becoming 
embroiled in a legal battle. 
 
St Mary’s Church doors open at 7pm and the films start at 7:30pm.  
Everyone welcome, free admission, licensed bar, tea and coffee.   
Donations towards expenses gratefully received.  
If you’d like advance notice of all our films, please join our mailing list by 
emailing mondaymoviesolveston@gmail.com 
   
*For licensing reasons we are unable to name the films. 
 

Alveston Gardens Association  
 
‘The Great Glass House at Wisley, from 
Concept to Completion’ with Nick Morgan. 
 
7.30pm in Alveston Jubilee Hall   
Monday 7th March   
 
All welcome – Visitors (£3) 
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For further information please contact us on:

Build without planning permission

Quality design service from 
concept to completion

Planning, construction drawings and 
contract administration service 
tailored to suit you

Domestic, CommeDomestic, Commercial ,
and Sustainable Architecture. 

Experienced working with 
Listed Buildings

Build your dream home in your 
garden

Development Advice and Appraisal

3D 3D Visualisation Servicesinfo@gsharchitects.co.uk
www.gsharchitects.co.uk
Almondsbury, Bristol 

07780 000220

Young Carers Action Day 
March 16th  
 
Did you know that many local children and young people are caring for 
someone at home? Young carers are just kids, yet they care for someone at 
home who could not manage without their help. The average age of a 
young carer is just 13 years old, and some are as young as 8. Local 
charity, Carers Support Centre, is raising awareness for Young Carers’ Action 
Day, which is on Wednesday 16th March. The charity supports 
young carers with assessments, one-to-one and family support, groups and 
activities. 
 
This year’s theme is taking action on isolation. Young carers carry a heavy 
responsibility, caring for sick and disabled family members. They are 
often isolated and lonely, they miss out on opportunities and are 
bullied. Carers Support Centre’s annual survey found 75% of 
local young carers feel isolated and 25% said that they have felt more isolated 
in the last year because of Covid. 
 
Carers Support Centre’s specialised young carers service tackles isolation 
head on. Regular carers groups, trips and activities bring local 
young carers together to take a break and have some much-needed fun. The 
need for young carers to connect with others, get support and feel able 
to reach out is so important. “I used to keep feelings and thoughts to myself, 
but now I am really open and honest about how I feel.” Georgia 
 
To mark the day, the charity is working in partnership with South 
Gloucestershire Youth Network and local secondary schools to run 
an interactive fair. This will feature workshops by organisations that tackle 
social isolation. Young carers will have the opportunity to take a break from 
their caring role, have fun together, and connect with local support services 
too. 
 

If you know a young person who looks after 
someone at home, please visit the Carers Support 
Centre website to learn more about their services 
and how to make a young carer referral:  
 
www.carerssupportcentre.org.uk  
 
0117 958 9980 
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Billy Cook
WJC Plumbing & Tiling

07748 085 920
wjcplumbing@outlook.com

Bathroom & Wet Room Design & Installations

Tiling    General Plumbing    

Kitchen Installation    Plastering

From Olveston Parish Magazine 
June 1887 
This extract is an account of the celebrations held locally for Queen Victoria’s 
Golden Jubilee. Many similarities, and some differences, between the events 
in 1887 and those that are being planned for Queen Elizabeth’s Platinum 
Jubilee in 2022.  

“The celebration of Her Majesty’s Jubilee on Wednesday June 22nd 
began with the firing of cannon and imitation canon, and a joyful peal 
from the bells, at an early hour. We were favoured with a bright, sunny 
day, not oppressively hot. At 11 am the Thanksgiving Service (was held, 
and)..there was a good congregation. After the service the children, 
headed by the Tockington Band, and accompanied by many of the 
parishioners marched with flags flying, through Tockington to Old 
Down. The large ‘Flower Show’ tent had been fetched from Frenchay 
the night before ….and set up early in the morning. The Infant 
classroom had been capitally arranged for the Tea and (the big tent) for 
the dinner, to which the first company of about 250 sat down at one 
o’clock, the Vicar saying grace. There was plenty of excellent beef 
(roast and boiled), ham, and veal, and cold plum pudding, and a pint of 
beer for each guest, or mineral water if preferred…Company after 
company sat down till some 700 or 800 had dined, and a good dinner 
was sent to all aged and infirm people who were unable to be present. 
At the infant classroom some 500 children and women had an excellent 
tea. The sports began at 4pm…great amusement was caused by the 
Obstacle Race, Jumping in Sacks, Donkey Race and two races by 
women after pigs. There was no lack of amusement, steam roundabout, 
swing-boats, cocoa nut throwing, rifle gallery, were all more or less 
patronised. Then came the Fireworks, a good display, contributed by 
the ladies of the Parish, and a grand Bonfire of some 650 faggots. 
Dancing was kept up till about 1 or 2 am. Everyone was there who 
could be there, and all appeared thoroughly to enjoy themselves, while 
there was no quarrelling or drunkenness to mar the pleasure of the day. 
Our hearty thanks are due to those who found the money, and to the 
committee who arranged such a capital programme……May the 
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Computer support and 
solutions for the home 
and business user.

How can we help? Tel: 01454 281 500 Web: www.eccomputers.co.uk
IT Support/Repairs   Office Equipment   Print Solutions   Telecoms   Cyber Security   Managed Services   Software/Database applications

PC/laptop repairs
Virus removal
Wifi/broadband issues
Sponsors of Olveston FC

11 The Plain, Thornbury, BS35 2AG

PHYSIOTHERAPY


CHIROPRACTIC


PODIATRY


CHIROPODY


"Optimise your Health"


Please Enquire:

Tel: 01454 528608


Email: info@optimuscp.com


Web: optimuscp.com


 

remembrance of the day on which we celebrated so happily our good 
Queen’s Jubilee long remain with us.” 

The magazine also published the accounts for the event. Note the cost of the 
pigs! 

 

Friends of St. Mary’s 
 
The prize winners in the February draw, held on 3rd February 2022 were: 
 
Amount Number Name 
£150 224 Mr & Mrs R Panes, Olveston 
£75 242 Mr J Mason, Tockington 
£25 277 Mrs J Makins, Olveston 
£25 209 Ms M Dale, Olveston 
£25 542 Mr N Fear, Tockington 
£25 593 Mr B Brown, Olveston 
£20 600 Mrs J Davis, Olveston 
£20 234 Mrs G Bowen, Awkley 
£20 319 Mr J Henniker-Heaton, Olveston 
£20 355 Mr P Savage, Olveston 
£10 482 Mrs N Turner, Olveston 
£10                   382                    Mr J Cryer, Olveston 
 
 
If you are not yet a member and wish to join the lottery, please telephone 
Andy Phillips on 01454 614890 or email andisp28@hotmail.co.uk. 
 
Don’t forget, if you’re not in – you can’t win! 
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Free Quotes

Radiant heating
Boilers

Radiators
Plumbing

LPG, natural gas, oil

Domestic
Commercial
Breakdowns/ call outs
Servicing
Installations 
Warm air heating

www.edgeheatingandplumbing.com info@edgeheatingandplumbing.com

JC 4x4 Ltd  SPECIALIST IN LANDROVER
SERVICE • REPAIR WORK • DIAGNOSTICS • MOTS • OTHER VEHICLES WELCOME

CALL JAMES: 01454 261067 / 07966 086447

Big Changes for the League of 
Friends 
The League of Friends in Thornbury has a long history of supporting health 
needs at Thornbury Hospital.  But, back in 2018, the Hospital closed its doors 
and a rethink was necessary. Part of the old hospital (Henderson 
Rehabilitation Ward) was moved to Grace Care Home on Midland Way and 
continues to be run by Sirona Health Care.  However, it was decided that the 
League needed to broaden its scope and develop a new constitution.  So, in 
March 2020, the new Thornbury & District League of Friends (TADLOF) was 
launched as a Charitable Incorporated Organisation (CIO). In addition, after 25 
years, the estate of a former patient of Thornbury Hospital was finally settled 
and the Trust received a significant legacy.  This gave TADLOF financial 
security and the springboard to establish itself and focus on reaching out to 
support the health and wellbeing needs within the wider community.   

The Trustees held an event in October launching their new annual grant-giving 
programme.  Several local charities were invited along to hear about 
TADLOF’s exciting plans to help support local health and wellbeing projects.  
They received six grant applications and the Trust is delighted to announce 
that all those applying have been awarded much-needed funding.  These 
organisations vary widely from those supporting the mental health of our 
young people, to those assisting sufferers from dementia and their carers.  
These beneficiaries, known to many of you no doubt, are as follows: 

• Jigsaw 
• Krunch 
• Phase 
• Haven Memory Café 
• Made a Mark 
• New Siblands Junior School. 

 

TADLOF’s Trustees now look forward to continuing this support of health and 
wellbeing needs within Thornbury and District over the coming years and 
sincerely hope that they can make a difference in improving the lives of local 
people long into the future. 

If any organisation would like to apply for funding, please do let TADLOF 
know, and they will consider any applications for grants in the next grant-
giving round in late 2022.  Anyone interested in becoming a member or trustee 
please contact: Andrea Bates:  abates1101@msn.com or 5, Castle Street, 
Thornbury, BS351HA. 
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Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk
Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

Squire Sweep
A chimney sweep service from

Michael Squire

Tel: 07504 253 467

Email: squiresweep@gmail.com

Visit: www.squiresweep.co.uk

Thornbury Library 
 
Home Library Service (books to your door) 
Do you, or anyone you know, find it difficult to get to the library for books? 
If the answer is yes, please contact us – details below - to ask about our 
Home Library Service as we have volunteers happy to help. 
 
Lego Club 
Pop in or email us to book a family space. Come and join us for a story or 
poems, then create your own LEGO masterpieces and display them in the 
library for your family and friends to see. 
Saturday 12th March 10am-11am 
Saturday 26th March 10am-11am 
  
Family Story Time and Simple Activities. Pop in or email to book a family 
space. 
5th March 9.30am 
19th March 9.30am 

 
Rhymetime 
Every Monday and Friday 9.30am-10am 
Pop in or email to book a family space 
Rhymes and songs for parents and babies/toddlers to enjoy together 
 
IT Help 
Our computer volunteer is ready to help with your IT and online questions 
Pop in or email to book a space 
 
Sight Support West of England 
Support and advice for people with visual impairments 
Monday 28th March 10am-1pm 
 
If you register your card for our new Open Access System, and attend an 
induction, you’ll be able to access library facilities any day throughout the 
week. You can borrow and return books and use the computers. Please speak 
to a member of staff for more details. 
 
For more information on any of the above please contact us: 

• Telephone: 01454 868006 
• Email: thornbury.library@southglos.gov.uk 
• Visit our website to find out more: www.southglos.gov.uk/libraries 
• Follow us on twitter: www.twitter.com@southgloslibs 
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NEIL VIZARD
01454 419108

	Window	Cleaning
07976		694744		-	0117	9085794	

M. Gray	Window	Cleaning

Family	run	business	for	over	25	years	
experience	working	in	the	Almondsbury,	

Olveston,	Aust	areas	-	and	nearby.	

Email:	mgwc1@hotmail.com	

From the Registers of Olveston and Tockington 
Methodist Church 
20th December   Thanksgiving Service at Olveston for the life 

of Malcolm Glyn Varney    

From the Registers of St. Mary’s, Olveston 
 
30th December    Funeral of Sheila Helen Jane Cockerton 
 

From the Registers of St.John the Evangelist, 
Elberton 
13th January   Funeral of Barbara June Kozickyj  

 

Yours Faithfully      Judith Heybyrne, 
            Focal Minister St John’s, Elberton 
 

In the beauty of March, in the sunshine after the rain, in the snowdrops, 
daffodils and emerging new buds of growth, we will notice the gifts of God all 
around us. After a grey winter we are offered moments of light, colour, joy and 
peace to uplift our lives. 

Jesus said, “You are the light of the world” (Matthew 5:14) so why not take a 
few moments to put pen to paper, a personal, handwritten letter can bring 
immense pleasure to the recipient and can be revisited again and again in the 
way that a phone call or email can’t. The thrill of receiving the envelope and 
recognising the handwriting of an old friend and to be able to reply at our own 
convenience. It’s a precious gift that can make someone’s day. 

As we come to the season of Lent, we have the opportunity to take time to 
personally reflect on God and creation. There are many dark areas in the 
world in which we live, places, people and situations in need of God’s light. Let 
us endeavour to shine that light of joy, hope and peace on all we meet this 
March. 
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Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience
Independent Stairlift Specialist

01454 413748 07833 318722
www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

Independent Stairlift Specialist
01454 413748 07833 318722

www.thornburystairlifts.co.uk

SALES SERVICING & REPAIRS

� New & Re-conditioned
Stairlifts & Warranty

� Removals & Relocations
� Free Surveys & Quotes

– No Obligation
� Rentals for Straight Stairs

Independent, Professional &
Friendly Advice

Over 24 years practical experience

• Free	local	delivery
• Free	assembly
• Free	disposal	of	your	bed

Divans	/	Mattresses	/	Ottoman	&	Wall	beds	/		
Memory	foam	&	latex	mattresses	/	Beds	made	
to	measure	/	Pine,	Metal	&	leather	beds		

Open		Tuesday	to	Friday:	9am-5pm	
												Saturday:	10am-3pm	

Visit	our	showroom:	The	Old	Post	Office	
26a	Gloucester	Road,	Rudgeway,	Bristol,	
BS35	3RY	(by	the	speed	camera)	

01454	617	277	or	07887	853479	

Church News 
ST MARY the VIRGIN, OLVESTON 
Mar 6 9.30am 

6pm 
Holy Communion  
Evensong 

Revs Lloyd and Bone 
Rev David Moss 

Mar 13 9.30am 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
Holy Communion  

Rev Ann Lloyd 
Rev David Moss 

Mar 20 9.30am 
6pm 

Morning Prayer 
Holy Communion 

Janet McBride 
Rev David Moss 

Mar 27 9.30am 
6pm 

Mothering Sunday Service  
Evening Prayer  

 
Paul Harrod 

Additional Services: 
March 2, 10am, Benefice Service for Ash Wednesday. Holy Communion 
with Imposition of Ashes. 
March 4, 10am, World Day of Prayer at Olveston Methodist Church. 
Every Wednesday at 10am, Holy Communion usually with Rev Ann Lloyd. 
Contact: Rev David Moss, 01454 415190; email: mossds@gmail.com 
 
CHAPELRY OF ST JOHN, AUST 
Mar 13 10am Morning Prayer Trevor Cook 
Mar 27 10am Mothering Sunday, Holy 

Communion 
Trevor Cook 

Contact: Trevor Cook, 01454 618442   
Church Wardens: Jenn Dickens 632312 & Clive Roberts 632238  
 
THE OASIS CHURCH, OLD DOWN 
Services at 6.30pm every Sunday. All are welcome. 
Contacts: Jenny Parfitt jennyparfitt@ymail.com & Sue Tett  
stett56@hotmail.co.uk 
 
 
Holiday Home advert 
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ST MARY DE MALMESBURY, LITTLETON-ON-SEVERN 
Mar 13 9am Morning Prayer  Tracey Black 
Mar 27 9am Mothering Sunday, Holy 

Communion 
Rev David Moss 

Contacts:  Tracey Black 417660 & Tim Pyper 416422 /07802 419451         
 
ST JOHN THE EVANGELIST, ELBERTON 
Mar 13 9am Holy Communion Rev David Moss 
Mar 27 9am Mothering Sunday, Morning 

Prayer 
Judith Heybyrne 

Contacts: Judith Heybyrne  616725 and John Gunnery 413225 
 
OLVESTON AND TOCKINGTON METHODIST CHURCH 
Mar 6   10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by Pauline Culshaw 
Mar 13   10am Olv Ch Morning Worship led by Rosalie Doyle 
Mar 20   10am Tock Ch Morning Worship led by Chris Sledge 
Mar 27   10am Olv Ch Morning Worship with Holy Communion 

led by Rev Dr Simon Edwards 
Additional Services: 
March 4, 10am, Olv Ch, World Day of Prayer. 
Contact: Rev Simon Edwards  418176, simon.edwards@methodist.org.uk 
 
THE VINE House of Prayer, Pilning Street, Awkley BS35 4HL 
Meeting at 11am every Sunday and on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays of each 
month at 2.30pm. 
Contact: Mike and Barbara Matthews, 07512 917229 or 
thevine_awkley@hotmail.com  
 
AUST EVANGELICAL and LITTLETON EVANGELICAL CHURCHES  
Contact: Danny Bamfield 01454 419324, danny@thebamfields.co.uk  
 
RC CHURCH OF CHRIST THE KING, Thornbury   
Mass on Sundays at 9.30 and 10.30am 
Contact: 01454 412223,  www.ctk-thornbury.org,uk     
 

SOCIETY OF FRIENDS (QUAKERS), Thornbury  
Contact: Brian Hawkins, hawkinsb863@gmail.com  01454 854867 
 
EVENTS IN MARCH. 
Monday 7 March, Monday Movies at St Mary’s, 7.30pm 
1st and 3rd Thursday 9.00-1.30, Thornbury Farmers’ Market. 
Tuesday 8 March 7.30pm W.I. meeting in Parish Hall. Reg King on 
‘Keeping Warm in Bed”. Contact: Angela on 615222 
Monday 14 March 2pm, Severn Vale Flower Club, Lesley Hunt ‘Beside the 
Seaside’ competition – A Basket Arrangement. 
Wednesday 16 March, Young Carers Action Day 
Monday 21 March 2pm, Monday Movies at St Mary’s, 7.30pm 
Wednesday 23 March, Alveston Historical Society - The History of 
Bristol’s Council Housing, by Mike Hooper. 
Monday 28 March 2pm, Severn Vale Flower Club, Practice Class - 
Handtied Bouquets. 
 
Coffee Morning every Tuesday at 10.30 at Daldry Gardens lounge 
Coffee Shop every Thursday at St Mary’s Church Olveston, 9-12 in Term 
Time and 10-12 in school holidays. 
 
 
 

 
Contact details for any clubs or organisations in the Meeting Point area can be found in the Meeting 
Point Directory on the community website: www.olvestonandaust.com.  If you would like to update your 
organisation’s details, please email: meetingpointsecretary@olvestonandaust.com 
 
 
Advertisements Neither Meeting Point, its editor, nor management committee accept any responsibility 
or give any guarantee in case of any dispute or claim as to quality, condition or delivery of commodities 
or services advertised in this magazine. It is not to be taken that publication implies recommendation.  It 
is always advisable to check prices when ordering goods or services.   
 
Views expressed by contributors are not necessarily those of the editor or Meeting Point magazine 
 
Copyright Meeting Point 2022.  Copyright remains with the author(s) and Meeting Point.  No part of this 
publication may be reproduced or transmitted in any form without the prior permission of the copyright 
owners.                            
 

Meeting Point is printed by Motion Printing Ltd. 



What is Ceramic Coating ? 
Ceramic coating is a long-term nanoscopic automotive paint treatment and 
protectant that is applied in a liquid form and cures to form a hard layer on top of 
the paint.It protects a car’s paint from blemishes and damage while keeping it 
cleaner for longer. After application, it also makes car washing easier and shields 
the car from harmful UV rays. Ceramic coating creates intense water beading and 
dirt run-off and gives a car an extremely glossy shine.

With over 20 years experience in preparing cars, vans and motorcycles we have all 
the knowledge (and equipment) needed to restore your car to its former glory. 
Whether its a full interior clean/sanitisation/shampoo, a full body detail, an engine 
clean or a ceramic coating we are hear to help.

•VEHICLE VALETING  

•PAINT RECTIFICATION/MACHINE 
POLISHING  

•CERAMIC COATING SPECIALISTS 

•BASED IN OLVESTON 

•FULLY ACCREDITED/INSURED

Tel: 07852 127772 
Website:www.gr8cars.co.uk 
Email:GR8cars@hotmail.co.uk 


